
HIGHLIGHTS
FEBRUARY & MARCH 2024

As we approach the upcoming examination , I want to take a moment to send my warmest
wishes to each and every one of you.
You have all worked incredibly hard throughout the academic session  2023-24 dedicating
countless hours to learning and growth. Now, as you prepare to showcase your knowledge
and skills, I want to remind you of the incredible potential that lies within each one of you.
Trust your hardwork & preparation, and appear in your exams with confidence and
determination.
Wishing you all the very best of luck!

Model Town, Delhi

Dear Students,



 
 
  
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
    

Candlelight Ceremony 2022-23 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When His lamp shone on my head and by His light I walked through darkness! 

      Job 29:3 
 

16-2-24: Within the flurry of academic pursuits, there exists a 

tradition that serves as a beacon of serenity and unity: the 

Candlelight Service. Every year our school upholds this 

tradition of celebrating Candle Light Service to instill in 

children the significance of light and reflection. This 

ceremony for students of Class V was held on 16th February 

‘2024 in the Helen Jerwood Auditorium. It holds a cherished 

place in the hearts of every Queen Marian, serving as a 

poignant reminder of the values that underpin their educational 

journey. Whether it marks the beginning of a new academic 

year, or a milestone achievement, this ceremony transforms 

the mundane moments into meaningful memories. 

The event commenced with an Invocation of the Almighty, 

followed by the lighting of the lamp and passing of light to the 

students of class V by the school Principal, Ms. Anupma 

Singh, Primary School Coordinator, Ms. Astha Parashar, and 

Senior School Coordinator, Ms Nikita Gupta.  

A processional hymn, ‘Go Light Your World,’ was rendered 

during the passing of the light, resonating, echoing and 

touching everyone's hearts. Light symbolises wisdom, 

guidance, and protection throughout our lives. The event was 

emotionally moving, fostering a milieu of positivity, 

celebrated with the words, 'Your word is a lamp unto my feet 

and a light unto my path.' Educators of class IV & V,                

Ms Angeli & Ms Jennice addressed the students with their 

inspiring words. On behalf of all the educators in middle 

school, Ms Sangeeta Manchanda welcomed the students with 

warmth, setting a positive atmosphere as the students move 

from Primary to Middle School. 

Students received souvenirs as a token of love and blessings. 

School Principal, Ms Anupma Singh blessed the students with 

the words of wisdom, encouraging them to preserve the values 

and love of God in their hearts and keep the flame burning, 

and let their light illuminate the path for others as they progress 

in life. 

Primary Coordinator, Ms Astha Parashar, proposed the vote of 

thanks. It was a day of recollection and a testament to the 

enduring power of traditions and customs of Queen Mary’s 

School, Northend, Model Town. 

 



 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Inter House Sports Competition 2023-24 

14th Feb’24- 15th Feb’24 

 

The inter-house sports activities at our 

school, for classes I to V was a vibrant 

display of talent, teamwork, and 

camaraderie. Each house, adorned in its 

distinctive colors, rallied together to 

showcase their prowess in various sporting 

events. Students cheered enthusiastically 

for their peers, embodying the spirit of 

sportsmanship and unity.  

 

 



 
  

 

Activities 
 

21.2.24: Queen Mary’s School, Northend organized 

a Musical Story Telling Session for the students of 

Classes III-V. The session was conducted by Ms. 

Vasudha Ahuja, a popular Story Teller with the 

musician, Mr Kunnal Shandilya.  

The session started with the sound of guitar strings so 

as to catch the attention of the students, which was 

followed by the highly engaging and captivating 

story “The Blue Umbrella” by Ruskin Bond. It was 

an interactive session which was thoroughly enjoyed 

by the students. She beautifully narrated the story 

using voice modulation, expression and sounds. Her 

story telling skills brought forth the fact that the 

audience is just as active participant as the story 

teller. It was indeed a fun – filled day for the children 

which left them spellbound. 
 

1.03.24: A Magic Show was organized for the 

students of classes I & II by the famous magician, Mr. 

Rishi. Tiny tots felt exhilarated to see a number of 

magic tricks that were seemingly impossible for them 

to believe. Children watched the show with great 

curiosity. It was a lively and a fun filled magic show 

thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. 
 

 

Visits 
 

10.2.24: Members of the Reading Club of class V 

visited the World Book Fair at Pragati Maidan, 

Delhi. Students were enthralled to visit the fair, they 

explored the latest arrivals from all over the world 

at various book stalls and selected books of their 

choice.  

The fair displayed over 2,000 book stalls with books 

in multiple languages to celebrate the theme of the 

 New Delhi World Book Fair 2024 (NDWBF), 

“Bahubhashi Bharat – Ek Jeevant Parampara”  

(Multi-Lingual India, A Living Tradition).  

 

Students had the privilege of attending the 

inauguration ceremony at Bharat Mandapam which 

was graced by the presence of Mr. Dharmendra 

Pradhan, the Honourable Minister of Education, 

Govt. of India. Students also received the certificates 

for the same.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Students of classes I to V went for picnic at 

Camp Deva Farms, Alipur where they 

enjoyed number of activities like Burma 

bridge, Zip wire, Trampoline, Dry River 

Crossing, Rappelling, Commando Net, Rope 

Ladder, Balance Beam, Wall Climbing, 

Zorbing and more and the lip smacking 

delicacies. The day was full of interesting 

activities, togetherness and was thoroughly 

enjoyed by students and teachers alike. 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Annual School Picnic 

20th Feb’24-22nd Feb’24 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2.02.24-The students of classes IV and V 

enthusiastically participated in the interactive session 

on the occasion of Story Book launch: The 

Adventures of Super Sharkaru ’The Shark that 

Flies to the Moon’ by Mr Kanav Agnihotri on 

February 2, 2024, at the Sky Theatre of Nehru 

Planetarium. The book has an entertaining 

storyline, a powerful message and many intriguing 

characters. The students were educated on climate 

change through storytelling and fun-filled games by 

Mr Kanav Agnihotri. The students also watched the 

morning show based on the planet and the moon. It 

was a very informative and interesting show as they 

learned many amazing facts about the various moons 

present on the different planets. 

Educational Trip to Nehru Planetarium  
 

 
 



Examination Prayer
Loving Father, in Your wisdom, You have

created each one of us with intellect, reason,
memory and understanding.

Bless all the students who are appearing for
the examinations and be with them always.

Prepare their minds that they may understand
the questions properly and be able to 

answer them all correctly.
We ask through Christ our Lord.

                                                    Amen
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